
Memo To:  Solano County Planning Commission, Solano County Board of Supervisors and 
Solano County LAFCO 
From:  Duane Kromm on behalf of the Solano Orderly Growth Committee 
September 24, 2015 
Re: Woodcreek 66 
 
Honorable Commissioners and Board Members 
 
Attached is a detailed letter from our attorneys Shute, Mihaly and Weinberger that was 
sent to County Counsel and City of Fairfield's City Attorney on July 22, 2015.  This letter 
explains why Fairfield's voter approved Measure L prohibits the city from providing any 
form of water treatment or sewage conveyance to projects outside the city's urban growth 
boundary. 
 
It appears that this letter has not been shared with Commissioners or Board members.  If I 
am incorrect in assessment I apologize for sending you a duplicate copy. 
 
Orderly Growth hopes that both Solano County and the City of Fairfield realize that any 
attempt to violate Measure L will be strongly opposed by us.  Woodcreek 66 as currently 
proposed is in our opinion a clear violation of Measure L.  We hope that Solano County will 
stop the project as proposed and encourage the project proponents to plan for a project 
that will not violate Measure L. 
 
Thank you for considering our position on Measure L. 
 
 
Duane Kromm 
Solano Orderly Growth Committee 
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